
On 1/28/2019 10:19 PM, Carmen Guerrero wrote: 
Hi Rene, 
Regarding your blog entry about Harry's "almost" service on the Federal District Court, and that 
he is the first person you know who has been called, well, you can now say that you know two 
people.   I was called to serve by the Federal District Court in Los Angeles in the late 1980s, and 
I served on two federal court cases.  One was about counterfeiting and the other was about 
smuggling drugs from Thailand.  I served during a time when I was teaching part-time at the 
Santa Paula Center and was working in aerospace, before I was hired back as full-time faculty. 
 
Now when I am called for jury service at the county Superior Court level and I describe my jury 
experience (which includes three times serving on a jury in addition to Federal District Court), I 
am always excused.  I think that both the prosecutors and the defense attorneys do not want 
people with as much jury experience as I have.  Lucky me!  :-) 
~Carmen 

 


